

**Rural Dungannon Children Service planning locality planning group  
1<sup>st</sup> October 2014**

**Cloghervalley Community Centre**

<p><b>Facilitators:</b> Julie Bolton(CYPSP) Fergal O'Donnell (Rural Community Network/Galbally Community)</p> <p><b>Attendees:</b> Mairead McMullen (Sure Start) Jacqueline Connelly (Promoting well being team- HSCT) Brenda McElroy (Youth Action NI)</p>	<p><b>Apologies:</b> Andrea Sawyers (Augher Primary School) Annette McGahan (PCSP) Audrey Rainey (Early years) Caroline McGahan (Woman's Aid) Elaine Devlin (Council) Joanne McCourt (Belfast Central Mission) Kat Beirne (Simon Community) Lisa Wright (Costa &amp; Local Parent) Maggie Daniels (PSNI) Mary Wray (Cloghervalley Community Centre) Michelle Grant (NICVA)</p> <p><b>Not in Attendance:</b> Frances Burton (Councillor) Cathy Clarke (Cappagh Community) Maureen McKeever (Ballygawley Area Development) Sandra Mortimar (Caledon Regeneration Group)</p>
---	---

		ACTION BY WHOM/ COMMENTS
1.0	<p><b>WELCOME, APOLOGIES and MINUTES</b> Fergal welcomed and thanked everyone for attending. Julie noted the few apologies. Having been previously circulated the minutes of the Rural Dungannon locality held in June 2014, minutes were approved as a true record. All issues in the minutes will be addressed in the agenda</p>	<p>Julie asked members to ensure that they have signed in.</p>
2.0	<p><b>Updates;</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. CYPSP Interactive mapping tool user guide was distributed for those who did not attend the meeting in June.</li> <li>2. SKY group- Locality budget to support a few music sessions in the new year.</li> <li>3. Young People and keeping safe online sessions Julie attending CEOP training on the 16<sup>th</sup> October. Information and packs obtained from this training can be used by locality planning groups.</li> </ol>	<p>Julie to contact Helen re attending the next meeting in Nov. Group keen to find out more about SKY group.</p> <p>Julie to contact Annette McGahan re part funding for Young People online and safety. Julie to confirm if Locality budget and possibly part fund.</p>
3.0	<p><b>CYPSP Funding/Cycle</b> Locality Chairs have been invited to the action planning day on the 14<sup>th</sup> October- Children and Young People's Plan 2015-2018- Southern</p>	

	<p>Outcomes action plan.</p> <p>Locality planning groups and Regional Sub Groups plan their priorities to inform the work of the Outcomes Groups, Southern Outcome Group turns this into the new an Action Plan for the Southern area. The action plans for the Outcomes Groups are published for a 12 week consultation.</p>	
5.0	<p><b>Updated Action Plan</b></p> <p>Action plan to be updated and circulated- the group discussed a few areas within the action plan.</p>	To be added into Rural Dungannon Action Plan and emailed out.
6.0	<p><b>Emerging needs in the Rural Dungannon area;</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Need for Woman and family initiative model type in Rural Area to support all families in the area.</li> <li>2. Pregnant woman with eating disorders and the effect on their mental health/teenage mums/parents not availing of specific help</li> <li>3. Mental health and obesity- children not involved in football- what are the alternatives?</li> <li>4. Support services for Young People over 18 years/ After 17 years- services? What services for 18-25 year olds.</li> <li>5. Activities for Children/Young People with a disability</li> <li>6. Lack of Childminders in Rural Areas – minimum standards putting Childminders off</li> <li>7. Sure Start needed in non –Sure Start areas (Altmore)</li> <li>8. Rural Isolation/lack of transport</li> </ol>	Meeting to be set up with other family initiatives in the southern area.
	<p><b>AOB-</b></p> <p>Action mental health training to be booked for Rural Dungannon area</p> <p>Locality members/new members- Julie to email Martin Fahy re SELB representative/Julie to email party leaders and inform them of the Locality planning group. Representative from disability sector to be contacted.</p> <p>The Eager and able to learn programme (Early Years) was discussed.</p>	<p>Jacqueline to book training for group. Members to promote once date has been confirmed.</p> <p>Mairead to contact Mary. Venue to be found for training.</p>
	<p><b>Thank you for attending and contributing to this meeting.</b></p> <p><b><u>6<sup>th</sup> November at 10am</u></b></p>	